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Dear Parents, Patrons, & Friends of Heartland Community
Schools,

As most of you are aware, five Heartland teachers are
retiring at the end of the current school year. 1 would like
to take this opportunity to express my appreciation for their
dedicated service to the students at Heartland Community
Schools. They have all been committed to helping
Heartland students be successful. Please join us in helping
them celebrate their retirement and their years at Heartland
at a retirement recéption on Sunday, May 22, 2011. The
reception will be held from 2:00 — 4:00 p.m. in the school
cafeteria. There will be a short program beginning at 3:00
p.m.

Larry Vancura, Athletic Director and Math instructor, has
served the district for the past 42 years. He has also
coached track and football during many of those years.

Dave Ehly, German and English instructor, has served the
district for the past 40 years. He has also directed the one-
act plays for many of those years.

Sharon Bishop, Language Arts instructor has served the
district for the past 32 years. She has been the sponsor of
the National Honor Society, formerly coached the speech
team, and directed the school plays.

Joan Friesen, Media Specialist/Librarian has served the
district for the past 25 years. At one time she also coached
the speech team and directed the school plays.

Dan Gilson, Industrial Technology instructor has served the
district for the past 9 years. He had originally taken early
retirement from the Giltner Public Schools. While at
Heartland, he has also coached Junior High girls and boys
basketball.

The board has expressed sincere appreciation for their
combined 148 years of service to the Heartland District.
Their services will be missed by the students, staff, and
community of Heartland Community Schools. It will be
very difficult to replace the experience of these five
individuals. We will miss their expertise. We are really
appreciative of their dedication and commitment to
Heartland. We wish each of them the very best in their
respective retirement years.

I hope each of you will take the opportunity to thank each
of them for their service to the students at Heartland.

Sincerely,
Dr. Norm Yoder, Superintendent

GRADUATION

The Heartland Community Schools

'ﬁ Commencement activities will be held
on Sunday, May 15, 2011, at 2:30 p.m.
( in the north (new) gym.

SUMMER READING PROGRAM

“One World, Many Stories” is the theme
for this year’s Summer Reading Program
=%} which begins June 7th. The elementary
library will be open on Tuesdays and
Fridays from 9:00-12:00am, with a story
time feature at 9:30am. Students who read 100 minutes per
week can bring in their minutes and are eligible for reading
incentive prizes and books.  Transportation will be
provided for students who live in the Bradshaw area. At
the end of the school year, information packets will be sent
home with the students. Parents of preschoolers may pick
up packets at the office or when they first attend.

CONGRATULATIONS TO LARRY YANCURA

Larry Vancura was given the Distinguished Service Award
from the Nebraska State Association of Secondary School
Principals- Region I at their meeting on Wednesday, April
17, 2011. The NSASSP Distinguished
Service Award honors administrators/
athletic directors who have rendered
outstanding and unselfish service to
students and who have contributed
significantly to quality education at the
state and local level. Congratulations Mr.
Vancura!

RETIREMENT PARTY

Please join us in the cafeteria at
Heartland Community Schools on
Sunday, May 22nd to honor
Larry Vancura, Sharon Bishop,
Joan Friesen, Dave Ehly and

B Dan Gilson as they begin their
* retirement. The reception will be
A from 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm

Hope to see you all there!




BANQUET & PROM

On May 7th, 2011, we will hold the
Junior-Senior Prom. There will be a
banquet meal for Juniors and Seniors
and their guests at 6:30 p.m. in the Old
gym. The cost for the meal is $15.00
for juniors and guest, complimentary
for seniors. After the banquet, the stu-
dents will do a walk-through from the  cafeteria to the
theater starting at 7:45 p.m. Pictures may be taken at this
time. The 9-12 student body, parents and guests are invited
to the Royalty ceremony held in the school theater starting
at 8:15 pm. The prom dance will be held in the South
(Old) Gym starting at 9:00 p.m. Students will need to pur-
chase a $5.00 ticket to the dance and post prom activities
from the High School office. All Heartland 9-12 students
and guests are invited to the dance and post prom activities.
All activities are chaperoned by parents. Any students
leaving the prom early will need sponsor permission and
parents will be called.

HEARTLAND FBLA ATTENDS STATE
LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE

Heartland FBLA students attended the Nebraska FBLA
State Leadership Conference in Omaha on April 7-9, 2011.
Heartland students earned 30 awards at this conference.
The students attending the conference were: (Seniors) Tori
Bittinger, Kimberly Goossen, Emily Huebert, Mariah
Kliewer and Tyler Kliewer; (Juniors) Cody Brown, Sondra
Buller and Rachel King; (Sophomores) Ashley Bittinger,
Jordan Bittinger, Mikaelyn Dick, Sara Brune, Janelle
Huebert, Lincoln Ruybalid and Ashley Quiring; (Freshmen)
Taylor Ahrens, Allison Braun, Bailey Carr, Aubrey
DeBraal, Sidney Dick, Jonathan Larson, Morgan Michel
and Olivia Prentice. Also attending was adviser Kristy
Most.

The keynote speaker of the Opening General Session was
Grant Baldwin. His message was titled “No More
Excuses.” He motivated students to take responsibility for
their own lives through a blend of comedy, storytelling and
true inspiration. The Opening Session concluded with the
campaign speeches of ten candidates running for six state
officer positions.

The leadership conference was filled with competitive
events ranging from Accounting I and Community Service
Project to Business Procedures and Entrepreneurship, plus
many more. The Second General Session was held Friday
evening where Honorable Mention awards were announced
recognizing those who placed in the top 5% of each event.
The Awards Program held on Saturday morning announced
the top eight winners in each event and revealed who would
represent Nebraska at the National Leadership Conference
in Orlando, Florida, this summer. Only the top two or three
from each event earn the honor to compete on the national
level, which is a great accomplishment. The installation of
the 2011-12 State Officer Team was also conducted during
this session.

Students earning awards were: Tori Bittinger - 1% Desktop
Publishing and 2™ Community Service Project; Kimberly
Goossen - 1% Desktop Publishing, 2™ Community Service
Project and Who’s Who in Nebraska FBLA; Emily Huebert
- 2™ Community Service Project, 5" Entreprencurship and
9 Job Interview; Mariah Kliewer - Honorable Mention
Digital Design & Promotion; Tyler Kliewer - Honorable
Mention Computer Problem Solving, Honorable Mention
Marketing and Honorable Mention Technology Concepts;
Cody Brown - 4" Accounting I, 5" Spreadsheet
Applications, 7" Business Calculations, 8" Entrepreneur-
ship, Honorable Mention Personal Finance and Honorable
Mention Technologg Concepts; Sondra Buller - 1%
Accounting II and 5" Entrepreneurship; Rachel King - 5%
Entrepreneurship; Mikaelyn Dick - 3™ Word Processing I;
Janelle Huebert - Honorable Mention Spelling; Ashley
Quiring - 1* Accounting I, 2™ Business Math, 3™ Word
Processing II, 4" Tntroduction to Business Communication;
8" Entrepreneurship and Honorable Mention Introduction
to Business; Lincoln Ruybalid - 8™ Entrepreneurship;
Allison Braun - 2™ Word Processing I, 3" Keyboarding
Knowledge and Honorable Mention Introduction to
Business; Bailey Carr - 1% Word Processing I; Aubrey
DeBraal - Honorable Mention Introduction to Business
Communication and Honorable Mention Proofreading;
Jonathan Larson - 5* Introduction to Business.

Front Row: Aubrey DeBraal, Bailey Carr, Allison Braun,
Ashley Quiring and Jonathan Larson.

Back Row: Janelle Huebert, Tyler Kliewer, Tori Bittinger,
Kimberly Goossen, Emily Huebert, Mikaelyn Dick,
Lincoln Ruybalid and Mariah Kliewer.

Not Pictured: Cody Brown, Sondra Buller and Rachel King

FOURTH GRADE BOOK
SIGNING ON MAY 18TH

/ Heartland Community Schools fourth
- graders will unveil their new book,
USS; Ultimate School Stories, Then
& Now, at 1:00pm on Wednesday,
May 18, 2009. Mrs. Suzanne Ratzlaff’s class have put
together a collaboration of stories school stories in honor of
the 73 east School being moved to the Heritage Park
recently. Please come and join the students at the Hender-
son Heritage Park Epp Barn at 1:00pm on the 18th. The
barn is located one mile south of the Henderson/I 80 exit.
For further questions, please call the school office at 402-
723-4434,
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2010-2011 ACTIVITIES
AWARDS NIGHT

On Tuesday, May 10th, 2011 we will honor our students
with awards earned for the 2010-2011 school year. The
ceremony will start at 7:00 p.m. in the Fine Arts Theater.
After the awards, all students, parents/family, and
community members are invited to an ice cream social in
the cafeteria. The program will be as follows:

Welcome

Presentation of Awards
1. Scholastic
2. National Honor

Society

. Drama

. FBLA

. FFA

. Science Club

. Music

. Journalism

. Athletics
a. Football
b. Volleyball
c. Golf
d. Basketball
e. Track

10. Special Awards

Woo 31 L bW

SUMMER LIBRARY
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

There is a wonderful opportunity
waiting for you to make a difference in
the lives of young readers this
summer! “One World, Many Stories”
is the theme of the Summer Library
and Reading Program at the Heartland elementary school
library this summer and volunteers are needed to make this
reading theme come alive for children. Volunteers may
read, tell, or dramatize a story for children during a story
hour. Stories need not follow the summer library theme but
may be on any book or topic appropriate for children. Espe-
cially needed are readers who want to share their own writ-
ing or their own life experiences involving stories.

The library will be open at Heartland Community School
on Tuesdays and Fridays, from June 14th to July 22nd.
Story hour will be at 9:30 AM. If you would like to get
involved in reading to children during the Summer Library
Program, please call the school office at 723-4434.

SPORTS PHYSICALS

A physical examination is required each year prior to
participation in any athletic activity sponsored by the
Nebraska School Activities Association. The physical
examination is valid for one year from the date of exam and
may be performed any time after May 1 prior to the next
school year. These physicals are for all students entering
grades 8-12 who will participate in sports for the 2011-12
school year. Payment of $25.00 is required at the time of
service.

SEVENTH GRADE PHYSICAL

A physical examination is required upon entry into 7th
grade according to Nebraska LB59 law. The physical may
be performed up to 6 months prior to the beginning of the
school year in which your child is enrolled in 7th grade.

The clinic is requesting a parent/guardian to please
accompany the student to the exam. If the student plans to
participate in sports, the sports physical will be completed
at the same time the 7th grade physical is performed.

All 7th grade students are required to have three doses of
the Hepatitis B vaccine, two doses of MMR vaccine and
two Varicella vaccines or a history of having chicken pox.
Immunizations are available at the clinic or at a reduced
cost at area immunization clinics.

Once the physical exam and immunizations are completed,
the original physical form(s) should be returned to the
school. This can be done any time prior to the first day of
school. The cost of this physical is $50.00. Immunizations
are not included in this charge.

KINDERGARTEN PHYSICAL

A physical exam is required upon entry to kindergarten
according to Nebraska LB59 law. This physical may be
performed up to six months prior to the beginning of the
school year in which your child is enrolled in kindergarten.
The following immunizations are required upon entrance to
kindergarten: 2 doses of MMR, 3 doses of Hepatitis, at
least 3 doses of DPT and IPV, and two doses of Varivax (if
your child has not had the chicken pox). Please bring your
child’s immunization records at the time of the physical so
we can make sure their immunizations are current.
Immunizations are available at the clinic or at area
immunization clinics at a reduced cost.

Once the physical exam and immunizations are completed,
the original physical form(s) should be returned to the
school. This can be done any time prior to the first day of
school. The cost of this physical is $50.00. Immunizations
are not included in this charge.




2011 DRIVER’S EDUCATION

Driver Education instruction will again be offered to Heart-
land  students through the Nebraska Safety Council. The
instruction will take place at Heartland Community Schools
in Henderson. The fee for the instruction will be $280.00
per student for the summer of 2011. You can go online and
download a registration form at www.nesafetycouncil.org.
Please send completed form and registration fee to PO Box
30578, Lincoln, NE 68503-0578. Checks should be made
out to the Nebraska Safety Council. Students can also pick
up a registration form from the school office. The fee
must be paid by June 30, 2011, to have a spot reserved for
each student.

e  Advanced registration and payment are required.
e Students must possess a school learner’s permit, a
school permit or a learner’s permit to enroll.

Only one session will be offered this summer and will run
July 5-July 13. The behind-the-wheel instruction will be
arranged during the classroom sessions. If you have any
questions, please contact the school office.

On April 12" the art club hosted
an Elementary Art Show from
2:30 to 4:30. Coming up on
Tuesday, May 3" the art club will
. also host the high school art show
“ from 6:30 to 7:30pm . Several
awards will be chosen by judges,
including Best of Show in 2-D
and 3-D as well as Honorable Mentions in both categories.

HEARTLAND MUSIC DEPARTMENT SCORES
WELL AT DISTRICT MUSIC CONTEST

The annual Class C District 1 Music Contest was held April
14 & 15 at Sutton High School. There were 68 students
from Heartland Community Schools participated in 22
different solo and ensemble performances garnering 17
Division I (Superior) and 5 Division II (Excellent) ratings.
The results are as follows:

Solos:Abigail Bechtel, Vocal Solo-Superior;Morgan
Tracy, Vocal Solo-Superior;Brenan Erb, Vocal Solo-
Excellent;:Aaron Jensen, Vocal Solo-Excellent;Daniel
Quiring, Vocal Solo-Superior;Samantha Boardman,
Trumpet Solo-Superior;Ashley Quiring, Clarinet Solo-
Supeior; Sondra Buller, Alto Saxophon, Solo-
Superior;Ashton Kroeker,French Horn Solo-
Superior;Allsion Braun, Piano Solo-Excellent; Janelle
Huebert, Piano Solo-Excellent

Small Ensembles:Women’s Duet (Miranda Driewer,
Emily Ott)-Excellent;Trumpet Trio(Samantha Board-
man, Miranda Driewer, Emily Ott,Carlie Weisheit)-
superior;Tuba Duet (Brenan Erb, Brent Regier)-
Superior; Woodwind Choir-Superior; Brass Choir-
Superior.

Large Ensembles:Jazz Band-Superior*; Chamber
Singers-Excellent; Concert Band-Superior*; Mixed
Chorus-Superior*; Men’s Chorus-Superior; Women’s
Chorus-Superior*

*Superior received from all 3 judges

The NSAA presents an outstanding performer award to the
best solo or small group of the day at the contest Ashley
Quiring received the NSAA award for her clarinet solo.

HELP YOUR MIDDLE SCHOOLER FINISH
THE YEAR STRONG

The calendar says "May," but chances are your middle
schooler's brain is already thinking "summer vacation!"

The last few weeks of school are as important as any other,
though. So it's vital that she stay focused and finish strong.

To help keep your child working hard as the year winds
down:

e Stick to routines. She's probably not the only one being
wooed by warmer temperatures and extra daylight. If
you find yourself letting her hang out with friends longer
and longer and stay up later and later, it's time to get
back on track. Morning comes as early as ever, and if
your middle schooler doesn't get enough sleep at night,
she may be cranky and worn out in class.

e Stay interested in her work. Don't stop asking your
child about what's happening in class just because, by
this point, you're pretty familiar with what goes on there.
Show her you still care about her education.

e Issue a warning. Remind your child that if her grades
suddenly slip near the end of they year--or her home-
work stops being completed--there will be consequences.
The thought of missing a summertime movie or trip to
the pool may inspire her to buckle down.

Reprinted with permission from the May 2011 issue of
Parents Still make the difference!/® (Middle School Edition)
newsletter. Copyright © 2011 The Parent Institute®, a
division of NIS, Inc.
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HEARTLAND FFA MEMBERS ATTEND
STATE FFA CONVENTION

The Heartland FFA chapter recently visited Lincoln for the
annual State FFA Convention. Some highlights of State
Convention were state contests, state FFA choir, leadership
workshops, keynote speakers, general sessions and the
State Degree Ceremony.

The Nebraska State FFA Degree is the highest honor the
Nebraska FFA Association can bestow upon its members.
Receiving the Nebraska State FFA Degree from the
Heartland FFA Chapter were Seth Schaldecker, Andrea
Boardman, Carlie Weisheit, Brian Barr, Brandon Friesen
and Tanner Steingard.

Additionally, seven FFA members were selected to sing in
the State FFA Choir. Those members were: Miranda
Driewer, Morgan Tracy, Ashton Kroeker, Brenan Erb and
Daniel Quiring.

Heartland FFA Members also participated in the State
Leadership Skills Events.

Receiving a Gold plaque was the Sophomore Junior Parlia-
mentary Procedure Team. Team members were Daniel
Quiring, Aaron Jensen, Ashton Kroeker, Mattison Hiebner,
Bmily Ott, Sam Boardman and Matthew Hiebner. Team
alternate was Maelyn Huebert and Steph Stamp. Also par-
ticipating in the State Leadership Skills Events was Andrea
Boardman. Andrea Boardman received a gold medal in Job
Interview.

Additionally, Andrea Boardman was selected as State
Champion with her Agricultural Service Placement
Proficiency Award. She was also selected as a State Star in
Agricultural Placement Finalist.

Many other Heartland FFA Members participated in the
State Career Development Events. Below is a list of all
members who participated and how they performed:
Agriscience Ag Sales

Leah Friesen — Red Michael Brune — Blue
Kelli Bergen — White Seth Schaldecker — Red
Megan Friesen Brielle van den Berg
Brandon Boardman Miranda Janzen

Agronomy Meats

Casey Goertzen — Red Tanner Steingard
Spencer Friesen Andrew Spader
Brandon Friesen Brenan Erb
Brent Regier Rick Siebert
Natural Resources

Brian Barr

Bradley Morton

Cort Regier

Trey Vlieger

The Skills of Living and
FCS classes have been busy doing
child development observations and
preparing children's snacks for the classes
observed. We would like to give a special thank you to
Mrs. Quiring’s TYKE class, Mrs. Thiesen’s kindergarten
class, and Mrs. Steever’s 1st grade class for allowing us to
observe the skills that children are developing at these age
levels.

The 7th grade FCS class will hold a Spring Tea for their
parents and grandparents on May 4th to wind up their
sewing and nutrition units.

HEARTLAND COMMUNITY SCHOOLS
Henderson/Bradshaw
Regular Board Meeting
Monday, March 14, 2011
Conference Room
7:00 PM
MINUTES
Members Present;: Paul Brune, Gary Braun, Debra
Wilhelm, Glenn Larson, Boyd Stuhr, Jr., and Kent Allen.
Others Present: Supt. Norm Yoder, Principals Tim Carr
and Cindy Huebert. Faculty and Patrons: Dan Gilson, Jon
Baehr, Greg Veerhusen, Mark Regier, Larry Vancura,
Corbin Tessman, Dr. James Ohrt

1. Call to Order
President Brune called the regular meeting to order at 7:00
p.n.

II. President Brune declared the meeting to be open, legal
and properly advertised with all members having been
informed of the nature of the meeting and having received
related information. He also indicated the posting of the
open meetings law at the front of the room.

III. Approval of Agenda
Action 1: Motion by Braun, second by Stuhr, to approve

the agenda as presented. Motion Carried: 5-for; 0-against;
1-absent (Larson).

1V. Audience with Individuals and/or Committees

V. Minutes of Meeting

V1. Treasurer’s Report

The General Fund Treasurer’s report was reviewed and

filed pending audit.

VII. Claims




VIII. Financial Reports

The financial reports for the School Lunch Fund, Activity
Fund, Unemployment Fund, and the Depreciation Fund
were reviewed and filed pending audit.

Action 2: Motion by Stuhr, second by Wilhelm, to approve
the consent agenda which includes the minutes of the
February 8, 2011 regular meeting and the general fund
claims. Motion Carried: 5-for; 0-against; 1-absent
(Larson).

IX. Administrative Reports

The board heard administrative reports on the PTO’s Book
Fair scheduled for March 15-19, the Read Across America
Day, Grades 2,3,5,6 & 7 participating in the ESU 6 Analyti-
cal Writing Assessment, Kindergarten Roundup scheduled
for March 24, MAO testing for grades 3,4,5,6, & 8, York
College Children’s Theater performance of Alice in Won-
derland for elementary students, FBLA student achieve-
ments, Jr High student led conferences with parents, FFA
celebrated National FFA week, Mr. Carr attending the
NASSP conference, ACT test prep classes, and the progress
of the lighting replacements.

X. Discussion with Neighboring Districts
Supt. Yoder reported no further discussions on sharing with
neighboring districts.

XI. Conference Affiliation

The board discussed the pros and cons of staying or leaving
the Southern Nebraska Conference and the pros and cons of
applying to the Crossroads Conference for membership.

No action was taken at this time.

XII. Lights for Front Entrance
The board discussed installing LED lights at the front
entrance.

XIII. Legislative Update
The board reviewed current legislation and how it might
impact the 2011-2012 budget.

XIV. Board Retreat Agenda

The board reviewed possible agenda items for the board
retreat scheduled for Saturday, March 26, 2011, at the York
Country Club from 8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.

XV. Bus Bids

Since no sealed bids were received the following motion
was made to sell the busses for scrap metal.

Action 3: Motion by Braun, second by Stuhr, to approve
the sale of the 1980 bus for $500 and the 1986 bus for $700
to Felhafer’s of Utica.. Motion Carried: 6-for;

0-against.

XVI. NRCSA Conference Attendance
The board discussed plans for several members to attend

the NRCSA Spring Conference in Kearney on March 24 &
25.

XVIIL. Personnel

Action 4: Motion by Brune, second by Larson, to approve
the appointment of Ashley Isaac, Language Arts instructor,
and assignment of one act play and all school play director.
Motion Carried: 6-for; 0-against.

Action 5: Motion by Stulr, second by Larson, to approve
the appointment of Justin Sand, Industrial Technology
instructor and the assignment of assistant Jr. High Football
and Jr. High Boys basketball coach. Motion Carried:
6-for; 0-against.

Action 6: Motion by Braun, second by Stuhr, to approve
the appointment of James “Greg” Vanderneck, math
instructor, and assignment of Girls Jr. High basketball
coach and possible assistant track coach. Motion Carried:
6-for; 0-against.

Action 7: Motion by Stuhr, second by Larson, to approve
the appointment of Gina Mestl, Media Specialist/Librarian.
Motion Carried: 6-for; 0-against.

Action 8: Motion by Brune, second by Wilhelm, to
approve the appointment of Jon Baehr, as Athletic Director
in addition to his Title I instructional duties. Motion
Carried: 6-for; 0-against.

Action 9: Motion by Stuhr, second by Braun, to approve
the assignment of Eric Wetjen, as assistant girls basketball
coach. Motion Carried: 6-for; 0-against.

Action 10: Motion by Larson, second by Wilhelm, to
approve the assignment of Lee Smith as Head Jr. High
Football coach. Motion Carried: 6-for; 0-against.

Action 11: Motion by Braun, second by Stuhr, to approve
the reappointment of current certified teaching staff as
discussed. Motion Carried: 6-for; O-against.

Action_12: Motion by Brune, second by Larson, to
approve the activity assignments as discussed. Motion
Carried: 6-for; 0-against.

Action 13: Motion by Brune, second by Wilhelm, to go
into executive session to discuss negotiations for 2011-12.
Motion Carried: 6-for; 0-against.

President Brune declared to come out of executive session
at 9:52 p.m.

XVIIL Sunday Practice
The board reaffirmed their policy that there will be no Sun-
day practices.

XIX.  Adjournment
President Brune adjourned the meeting at 10:09 p.m.
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COMMUNITY SCHOOL OFFICE OR MAIL IT TO 1501 FRONT STREET, HENDERSON, NE 68371.
THIS FORM WAS INCLUDED IN THE APRIL NEWSLETTER
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